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Senior Risk and Compliance Manager 
 

At the November Board meeting, the Investment Office (IO) will recommend that the Board 
adopt the Investment Policy Statement (IPS) revisions to sections VI. Asset Allocation and 
VII. Performance Objectives as presented in greater detail below. 
 
The IO believes that by the Board adopting the recommended new asset allcation (“New 
AA”), the Board establishes the appropriate direction to the IO in order to achieve its 
investment objectives as provided within Aon’s Asset Liabiltiy Study.   
 
As shown in the IPS, the current asset allocation (“Current AA”) will remain in effect until 
the completion of the transition to the New AA.  The IO has established a goal of no later 
than April 1, 2021 for the full transition to the New AA high level exposures (Equity, Fixed 
Income, Real Asset, etc.) to be completed,  recognizing that the transition from the Current 
AA to the New AA should be prudent and deliberate.  The transition for private asset classes 
to the new target allocation is expected to occur over the next three years through revised 
pacing schedules.  Any over (under) weights to private asset classes will result in an under 
(over) weight to the corresponding public market asset class. 
 
The IO will provide a progress update at the December 2020 and March 2021 Board 
meetings on the transition. During those meetings, the IO will present which, if any, 
components of the New AA are not prudently achievable by April 1, 2021.   
 
 
VI. Asset Allocation: 
 
The IO and Aon recommend the following changes to the Target Asset Allocation.  Aon’s 
Asset Liability Study and presentation at the November Board meeting will cover the 
changes below in detail, including overarching themes for the recommended changes such 
as improving the following:  
 

i) the probability of meeting the actuarial assumed rate of the System,  
ii) the liquidity profile of the Plan by reducing the allocation to illiquid assets by 6% 

from 44% to 39%. 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



VII. Performance Objectives 
 

The Investment Office and Aon recommend the following changes to the Policy Benchmark. 
 

The changes to the Target Asset Allocation noted above are shown at a higher level, useful 
in establishing tolerance bands for asset classes, while the Policy Benchmark has more 
granularity to clearly communicate the overarching return expectations, along with a 
significant amount of the risk appetite, of the Target Asset Allocation.    At this more granular 
level, the IO and Aon recommend the following changes, as determined by Aon’s Asset 
Liability Study: 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 

A redlined and clean copy of the above recommendations within the IPS, along with Aon’s 
Asset Liability Study, Stress Test and Liquidity presentations and a Bridgewater 
presentation entitled “Perspectives on Asset Allocation Alternatives” have been included in 
the Board package for your review.   
 
Please contact me at 717-720-4632 with any questions.  

 

 


